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Present:
Geoff Schrecker, Hasib Ur-Rub, Meg Disberry, Mike Walton, Keith Burns, Maggie Falshaw, Alison Hutton, Gwynfor Evans, Paul Maddy, John Duke, Julia Hippisley-Cox, Jacky Slator
In attendance:
Yvonne Quinn (minute taker)
Commenced 5.40 pm

Number of delegates present: 39
1
Apologies


No apologies were given.
2
Minutes of the last Annual General Meeting


The minutes of the previous AGM were agreed unanimously

Agreed: Dr Alison Hutton

Seconded: Meg Disberry
3
Chairs’ Report (Dr Geoff Schrecker)


Dr Hasib Ur-Rub gave a presentation to the delegates (see attached).

Advisory boards – Dr Geoff Schrecker asked members to get in touch with the committee if they have any queries.


Development and user enhancement group – Dr Paul Maddy informed the AGM that the NUG has a productive relationship with EMIS regarding user development requests.

Care.data – Dr Hasib Ur-Rub congratulated the committee on their hard work on bringing this issue to the forefront – in particular Julia Hippisley-Cox, Dr Geoff Schrecker and Dr Paul Maddy.

Julia Hippisley-Cox informed the AGM that the NUG have been asked to send representation to the steering group to present the NUG views on pseudonimisation – Julia Hippisley-Cox is having an input and there is some slow progress.


Redesigning the Website – Consult & Design have been commissioned and have been meeting delegates to get views and feedback.  


Commissioning of new material for website – the NUG are engaging external users to develop educational materials.
4
Treasurer’s Report (Dr Keith Burns)


Copies of accounts for the year end 31 December 2013 were circulated to the members attending the AGM. 


Dr Keith Burns updated the AGM.  (referring to the attached report)


Questions from the floor

Q
NUG funded membership by EMIS – it would be nice for people who have already moved to Web to have this free membership.  

A
Dr Keith Burns answered that this is for new users to EMIS, not members moving to Web from other EMIS systems.


Q
Suggest a shortcut from new support centre.  

A
GS informed the AGM that there is already a shortcut on EMIS’ website.


Proposal to accept year end accounts:


Proposed: Dr Keith Burns

Seconded: Dr Janet Wright

5
Sub-Committee Reports


5.1
Watchdog (Dr Geoff Schrecker)



Dr Geoff Schrecker updated that the Watchdog committee has been very active over the last 6 months and asked members to contact him with any watchdog related issues.

5.2
Development Report (Dr Geoff Schrecker)


See point 3.

5.3
Website Report (Dr Geoff Schrecker)


See point 3.

5.4
Magazine Report (Maggie Falshaw)



Maggie Falshaw explained what is included within emisuser and asked members to contact her with new ideas, advising them that a payment of £200 would be made for articles and £50 for hints and tips.  


She advised that she required photographs of real users using the system and asked members to send them to her.
6
Proposal to Amend the NUG Memorandum of Association to Allow Trustees to be Compensated for Loss of Earnings whilst Carrying out Trustee Business

All committee members were asked to leave the meeting while this discussion took place.

Dr Hasib Ur-Rub gave a presentation (see attached).

Questions from the floor

Q
Compensation for loss of earnings – is this a set agreed rate or their rate?  


A
Dr Hasib Ur-Rub responded that a standard locum rate would be applied which is different for doctors, practice managers, nurses, etc.  


Q
Have we already sought approval from the Charities Commission?

A
Dr Hasib Ur-Rub responded yes and it will be ok if agreed by the AGM.

Q
Is this a blanket approval - it was hard to get approval for paying a previous Chair?

A
Dr Hasib Ur-Rub responded that the Chairman was paid a salary and this is different.  DR Hasib Ur-Rub assured that the Charities Commission are ok as long as we get approval from the AGM. There are clauses with in the charity commission’s rules that allow for this.

Q
Some of the committee do an enormous amount of work and deserve to be recompensed.  If a GP has Thursdays off and attends a meeting on a Thursday will he be paid what his locum would have been?


A
Dr Hasib Ur-Rub responded that although they may not be working as a GP they may be working for a CCG or other organisation so they would be recompensed for loss of earnings on that day.  

Q
Committee members should not be left to decide whether they turn down work or not.  How do we know that they should be working on the same day they carry out NUG work?

A
Dr Hasib Ur-Rub responded that he would hope that people are going to be honest.  This needs to be clarified in a committee meeting and agreed.


Q
What about co-opted members?  


A
Dr Hasib Ur-Rub responded that co-opted members aren’t trustees so are not managed in the same way.  Dr Hasib Ur-Rub feels a co-opted member should be recompensed for their time.  This rule applies to trustees.


Q
Who would be claiming?


A
Dr Hasib Ur-Rub responded that a practice would currently charge the NUG for locum fees.  This arrangement would be an individual claiming for money they would have lost.

Q
This would be taxable


A
Dr Hasib Ur-Rub responded that the treasurer is clear on this matter.  The committee needs to ask themselves whether they would want proof that tax is being paid on the sum earned from the NUG.

Q
Have we done any financial modelling on the impact this would have on the amount of money that would be paid out to trustees.  


A
Dr Hasib Ur-Rub responded there should be no material difference in the cost to the NUG because we have an agreement to pay a fixed amount for locum fees.  


Dr Hasib Ur-Rub asked the floor to vote on this proposal.

Unanimously agreed.


Committee members returned and were informed that the proposal had been agreed unanimously.

7
Any Other Business

None raised.
8
Election of Committee Members


Members due for re-election:  Dr Keith Burns, Dr John Duke and Dr Geoff Schrecker

Dr Keith Burns, Dr John Duke and Dr Geoff Schrecker were unanimously re-elected to the Committee


Dr Keith Burns – proposed: Meg Disberry, seconded: Dr Janet Wright


Dr John Duke – proposed: Julia Hippisley-Cox, seconded: Jacky Slator

Dr Geoff Schrecker – proposed:  Dr Mark Ferris
seconded: Dr Mike Walton

Members resigning: Dr Hasib Ur-Rub

Dr Hasib Ur-Rub informed the members that it has been an honour being a committee member and working with the different chairs.  He gave gratitude to the committee for their hard work and help and thanked the organisation.


No new nominations.

9
Raffle Draw

The raffle draw winner was 783.
10
Date and Time of Next meeting


Next year’s AGM will take place during the 2015 Conference on 24 September.

Meeting ended 5.40 pm

Dr Hasib Ur-Rub thanked Dr Alison Hutton and sub-committee for organising the conference. 

Dr Hasib Ur-Rub thanked Lorraine Witherspoon and Yvonne Quinn for their hard work that they’ve put in over the last year.

Dr Hasib Ur-Rub thanked Venue Select

